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Hon Chris Hipkins  

Minister of Education 

Parliament Buildings  

Wellington 

Dear Chris, 

Thank you for your recent engagement on Budget 2022. 

Over 560 initiatives were submitted through the Budget 2022 invitation process. Indicative 

funding sought totals $64 billion operating and $9.2 billion capital across the forecast period. 

As will be obvious to you, that is far beyond the funding available and has required me to make 

early decisions to allow for an effective Budget process. 

In your letter for Votes Education and Tertiary Education (the Education portfolio), I note 74 

initiatives seek and  This represents 

 of our current operating allowance. This scale of funding sought is not conducive to an 

effective Budget process. 

As you know, we have set a very high bar for the invitation process. I want to minimise wasted 

effort and ensure that the Budget decision-making stage is as strategic and focused as 

possible. 

As in Budget 2021, I invite you to submit a package of initiatives, in this instance worth a 

maximum of total operating over the forecast period (an average of 

operating per annum), by 10 December 2021. 

 

 

Please clearly articulate the relative priority of the initiatives in your package, especially for 

your manifesto initiatives. 

You should take the following into account when putting together your package: 

• The limit is not a guaranteed allocation. This process is intended to draw out

your priorities for the upcoming year. The final allocation for the Education portfolio in

Budget 2022 will very likely be less than  of operating funding.
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• 

It must include any precommitments, technical costs and 

Education, Employment and Training (EET) initiatives. 

• The initiatives you submit should be the highest priority, represent strong value for 

money and be implementation ready. They should account for market constraints, 

including for the workforce, IT and construction. 

• Your submission must include all costs that need to be managed over the coming year. 

This is to minimise out-of-cycle funding requests. 

• There is no specific maximum for capital funding, however operating expenditure 

associated with any capital expenditure will need to be managed within the 

operating package. I understand you intend to report to Cabinet with your plans for 

school property management soon. 

• You should not create room for more initiatives in your package by providing time-limited 

funding, as this creates pressures that will need to be met through future Budgets. 

The Treasury will assess the value for money and relative priority of initiatives, and this advice 

will help to inform the shape of the final Budget 2022 package to be decided by Budget 

Ministers. Therefore, I expect that all initiatives will be supported by a robust case for funding 

and a strong evidence base, as well as realistic scaling and reprioritisation options. 

As I stated earlier in this letter, this invitation to develop a  package is a starting point 

for further prioritisation and discussion, and not an indication of the ultimate size of the 

Education package in Budget 2022. As I mentioned in my feedback on the Education Work 

Programme, your current scope is ambitious, so prioritisation will greatly assist with 

achievability. 

Thank you for your ongoing work. 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
 

Hon Grant Robertson 

Minister of Finance 
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